



ICC (ASC A117) CONSENSUS COMMITTEE ON ACCESSIBLE AND USABLE BUILDINGS AND FACILITIES

A117.1 Committee Minutes Thursday, March 10, 2022 12-4 Eastern

Chair: Ken Schoonover

Vice-chair: Gina Hilberry

Secretariat: Karl Aittaniemi; kaittaniemi@iccsafe; 888-422-7233, Ext. 4205

Please send requests for accommodations to Karl at least 5 business days before the call.

1) Welcome and Introductions

1) Call to order – the meeting was called to order at 12:00 Eastern

2) Meeting attendance:

Committee members

- Ken Schoonover, Chair - Individual Member
- Gina Hilberry, Vice-Chair, United Cerebral Palsy - Principal

- Doug Anderson, AHLA (principle)
- Hansel Bauman, NAD, principle
- Beezy Bentzen, AERBVID, principle
- Gene Boecker, NATO alternate
- Karen L Braitmayer DREDF, principle
- Kevin Brinkman, NEII, principle
- Wayne Broadfield, Paralyzed Veterans of America (Alternate)
- Dan Buuck, NAHB, principle
- Nicholas Capezza, PHTA (formerly APSP) (principle)
- Kevin Carr, NFPA, principle
- John Catlett, JD Catlett Consulting, LLC for BOMA International
- Paula Cino, National Multifamily Housing Council, principle
- Leslie Shankman-Cohn, ASID, Principle
- Dave Collins, AIA, Principle
- David Cooper, Stairbuilders and Manufacturers Association, principle
- Glenn Dea, International Sign Association (principle)
- Alan Gettleman, individual
- Jenifer Gilliland, WABO, principle
- John S. Gonzalez, ICC alternate
- Greg Guarnaccia – Illuminating Engineering Society (principle)
- Dennis J. Hall, FAIA, FCSI for CSI (principle)
- Glenn Hedman, RESNA, Alternate
- Matt Lescher, NATO (principle)
- Allison Lourash, LPA, Inc., principle

- Priscilla Magee, NEII, alternate
- Marsha Mazz, United Spinal (principle)
- Kimberly Paarlberg, ICC, principle
- Rex Pace, HUD, principle
- Jake Pauls, Individual Member
- Kenny Peskin, International Sign Association (alternate)
- Bill Richardson, AEMA, principle
- Richard Roberts (principle) with Honeywell, representing NEMA
- Ed Roether, individual
- Nathan Roether, United Spinal (Alternate)
- Stanley Ross, NMGCD, principle
- Patrick Sheehnan, ACB (principle)
- Ed Steinfeld, RESNA, principle
- Kyle Thompson, PMI, principle
- Michael Tierney, BHMA principle
- R Duane Wilson, ASTC, principle
- Scott Windley, Access Board, alternate
- Mary Winkler, ASSP, alternate
- Stanley Wyche Ross GCD (principle)
- Dave Yanchulis, Access Board, principle

Interested parties:

- Dawn Anderson
- Michael Anthony
- Tara Barthelmess – NCDOJ Chief Accessibility Code Consultant
- Darrell Burnette- MAX-Ability, Inc
- Amy Carpenter – SFCS Architects
- Andy Cid, Barrier Free Solutions for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing
- Jennifer Corcoran – Care giver of person who needs adult changing spaces (A117.1 committee member)
- Robert Feibleman, Never Hand
- Cara Godwin - Ankrom Moisan Architects
- Misty Guard – Regulosity LLC
- Kevin Harkins – Building One Consulting, LLC
- Joseph R. Hetzel – American Association of Automatic Door Manufacturers
- Larry Himmelblau – Chicago Faucet
- Tami Kump
- Brian Lanham, Sherman Barnhart Architects
- Mary Jean McCarthy-Tapp – SBSA / CTETS
- Greg Metz, MN Department of Labor and Industry
- Eunice Noell-Waggoner
- Quinton Owens – ICC
- Lisa Pilorz, KMA Architecture

- Ashley Pitts – Jensen Hughes
- Ryan Rehn, MN Department of Labor and Industry
- Rodger Reiswig – Johnson Controls
- Bryan Romney – Salt Lake City, Building Services Division
- Bobby Stinnette, Access Board
- Laurel W Wright – NCOSFM, Ret.
- Thomas Zuzik Jr - (RC) Representing NOMMA

People on the call who did not sign in –

- Dawn Anderson
- Mike Anthony
- Loren Bradford
- Jim Brown
- Rocky Burks
- Richard Edwards
- Elizabeth Freund
- John Gagliardi
- Paula Hardin
- Mark Jackson
- Dave Kelley
- Michael Love
- Barbara Padilla
- Lucy Pereira
- Richard Roberts
- Michael Rupert
- Mary Jean Tapp
- Andy Yarrish

B. Logistics

- 1) The agenda order was revised to include a new task group and two modifications.
- 2) Minutes for 2-24-2022 were approved
- 3) Staff explained how everyone open captioning for the meeting.
- 4) Staff explained how to sign in for attendance
- 5) Work groups –
 - Reach over a counter will meet March 11 from 11-1 Eastern
 - Stanchions for bathtubs and showers will meet March 14 from 3-4 Eastern
- 6) The four existing work groups will present as follows:
 - Adult changing – March 10
 - Assisted toileting and bathing – March 24
 - Scoping – April 7
 - Accessible bathing – April 21

C. Administrative items

- 1) The revised proposals are available at - [A117.1 Public proposals 2-8-2022](#)

Information on the meetings and development of the 2023 edition of the standard will be posted at [A117.1 webpage](#)

D. ICC A117.1 development procedures

- 1) Grouping suggestions were reviewed and proposed.
- 2) Modifications – [form](#) posted on ICC A117.1 webpage under Administration; please submit at least 48 hours before the meeting so they can be included with the meeting reminders
- 3) A link was provided for the new standards referred to in proposal 06-90-21 that was sent the committee members

E) Review of Proposals:

1) No changes in hearing order

2) Proposals:

06-90-21 – Adult Changing Stations work group report; overview of A117.1 proposal; report on scoping proposals in the I-Codes.

Questions for work group –

How to decide if a fixed table should be permitted? Vandalism? Where not required?

Reasoning for height range?

Overlap of toilet fixtures with clearances of table – 613.5

PVA thought this read as requiring a 2nd lavatory – a 2nd lavatory is not required

Specify electrical equipment/supply

Stability issues – ISO standard address this

613.4.2 – would someone put the adult changing table in the only accessible toilet stall?

613.4.3 – should the title include bathing room?

Reference to 309.4 for controls? Who uses the controls – this is the care giver, not the person on the table.

IEC standards are not appropriate for this application. This is Europe requirements, but is talking about hospital equipment. This does not meet the scope of the standard, so you cannot test to this standard. This would lead to variations in the market place.

The ISO is the best standard available at this time. Maybe UL 60601? For assistance - Misty Guard, misty.guard@regulosity.com, Mobile-414-374-2758

Soap dispensers should be permanent

Waste receptacles should be permanent

Privacy options should be increased from list

613.3.3 – ‘continuously’ adjustable, vs. increments – see Type A kitchen language

613.3.2.2 - Why the clearances around the table, especially the exception

613.5 – This is already addressed in the general overlaps

Can the door swing into the room and overlap the clearance for the table?

Are foldable tables permitted?

613.3.2.1 – does the clearance include an outboard side rail

Can there be an exception for side rails for fixed tables.

Allowances for reduced spaces associated with existing buildings.

Should signage be tactile as well as visual?

Modification to Section 613.2 moved – Ken declared this editorial/errata

Dawn Anderson – how is this assumed that the care giver is not disabled

Tabled for May 5, 2022 meeting

Grouping for changes to existing drawings

04-22-21 –

- (For modification to add note and keep detectable warnings - 24-5-5 for Approve)
- (For modification to not show detectable warning – 18-11-5 for Approve)
- AM with 2 modifications (23-5-5)

05-07-21 - (AS – 1-30-1; D-32-0-2)

05-09-21 – (D – 30-0-3) send to editorial

06-74-21 - (D – 31-0-3) send to editorial

Grouping for changes in level – Ed Steinfeld proposed task group regarding floor surfaces, which would include changes in level. This group of proposals will be considered for assignment to this work group for initial review/coordination. June 5th for report on these proposals.

03-01-21

03-02-21

03-04-21

04-09-21

06-17-21

11-18-21

The following will be on the agenda for March 24 –

03-03 -21

03-05-21

03-06-21

03-07-21

03-08-21

03-09-21

(Note: 03-10-21 through 03-16-21 assigned to new work group for reach over an obstruction for outlets)

Grouping for clothes/trash chute

03-17-21

09-05-21

Notes:

- Any proposals in this agenda not heard will roll to the next meeting.
- Based on a decision by the committee at the Feb. 24 meeting, the work group proposals will be heard at the start of the March 10, 24, April 7 and 21 calls based on the staff scheduling this with the work group chairs.

F) New business:

New items from committee or public – Work group suggested by Ed Steinfeld regarding walking surfaces will be further developed. When meeting notes and agenda sent out, ask for people interested in participating.

G) Future meetings:

- 1) Calls will be every other Thursday, from Noon to 4:00 pm Eastern.
The meeting dates for this year are:
March 24; April 7, 21; May 5, 19; June 2, 16, 30; July 14, 28; August 11, 25;
Sept. 8, 22; Oct. 6, 20; Nov. 3, 17; Dec. 1, 15, 2022.
- 2) Information on the meetings and development of the 2023 edition of the standard will be posted at [ICC A117.1 webpage](#)
- 3) Any questions contact Karl Aittaniemi; kaittaniemi@iccsafe; 888-422-7233, Ext. 4205

H) Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned at 4:20.